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MISSION STATEMENT
The mission of the School Dis-
trict of St. Croix Falls is to 
provide a supportive, student-
centered learning environment 
that cultivates character, fos-
ters academic excellence, and 
embraces diversity.

VISION
Becoming the best version 

of ourselves: 
•	 Dynamic 

•	 Connected 
•	 Innovative
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sprung_finally!



Greetings,

Welcome to spring (we hope).  There are many things that have been happening in our district 
during the fall and winter.  Much of these are truly celebrations of good things taking place.

We have had many students receive recognition for their efforts in academics, activities, and 
athletics.  We have some high school awards nights and scholarship nights coming up in May.

In addition to our students doing outstanding work, two of our staff were recipients of Kohl 
Fellowships.  These fellowships honor outstanding educators for their contributions to the 
field of education.  We had Amy Klein as one of our recipients.  Amy is our elementary library 
teacher. She does so much for our students. The list of accomplishments for her is long and 
varied.  She does great things not only for the students, but also for our school community.  If 
you get a chance, please congratulate her on a rare achievement.  The other recipient is high 
school social studies teacher, Marley Hoefs.  Ms. Hoefs does a great many things for all our 
students.  She is also deeply involved in honoring our community’s veterans. Our student 
recipient is Brianna McCurdy.  Brianna is a senior at St. Croix Falls High School.  She has 
many academic, athletic, arts and community accomplishments.  Congratulations to these 
three.  Being a Kohl recipient is among the highest honors a person can receive in public edu-
cation in Wisconsin.

Another significant happening was the election of one school board member--Ms. Roni Schul-
er.  Roni has been reelected for another three-year term. She cares deeply about great educa-
tional experiences for our students.  I would like to both congratulate and thank her for her 
continued service to the school district. 

As we continue the school year, I would like to remind everyone that the committee meeting 
for the board of education is held the second Tuesday of each month and the regular board 
of education meeting is held on the fourth Tuesday of each month.  However, for the months 
of January, June, July, November and December there will only be 
one meeting.  Meeting times are scheduled for 5:00 p.m.  Should you  
need to contact me, do not hesitate to call my office at 715-483-2401 
or email at buranma@scfschools.com.

							           Mark C. Burandt
							           District Administrator

A Message from the Superintendent -- Mark Burandt
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Kohl teacher Fellowship Recipients  
Congratulations to Amy Klein, elementary school libraian, and Marley Hoefs, high school social studies 
teacher, on receiving the Kohl Teacher Fellowship Award.  Both were awarded a $6000 grant to use in 
their school as well as a $6000 individual stipend. 

A Message from the Superintendent -- Continued

Amy Klein Marley Hoefs

Home Internet Assistance Program - Brightspeed
The following information is intended to help in providing support for families and their inter-
net home internet access. We recognize that the internet provides our students with a gateway 
to learning possibilities from around the globe. This is not an endorsement of any one product, 
merely for use in helping inform fami-
lies of options. 

You can save with the Affordable Con-
nectivity Program through Brightspeed. 
This government assistance program  
can help you save on your monthly local 
internet service. Qualified customers  
can save up to $60 per month on quali-
fying plans through this program. For 
more information or to see if you quali-
fy, please visit: https://www.brightspeed.
com/aboutus/community/lifeline/acp/

Tech News -- Submitted by Brian Kray



Summer School Information -- Submitted by Eimile Chelberg

Page 4                                                                                                       St. Croix Falls School District**
* 

 S
u

m
m

e
r 

Sc
h

o
o

l 
  *

**
   

Su
m

m
e

r 
Sc

h
o

o
l 

  *
**

   
Su

m
m

e
r 

Sc
h

o
o

l 
  *

**
   



April 2023                                                                                                                                             Page 5

Summer School Information
***  Su

m
m

e
r Sc

h
o

o
l   ***   Su

m
m

e
r Sc

h
o

o
l   ***   Su

m
m

e
r Sc

h
o

o
l   ***   



Summer School Information 
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Summer Swim Lessons
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Summer Kids Care
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Summer Kids Care
Kids Care    --    Kids Care    --    Kids Care    --    Kids Care



Upcoming Community Education Classes -- Submitted by Sara McCurdy
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Youth Baseball
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Horse Camp #1
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Wrestling Camps
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Volleyball Camp
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Messages from the School Nurse -- Submitted by Hollie Miller, RN

Attention parents of children going into 4K, 
Kindergarten and 7th grade Fall 2023 
If you have not received a letter, you should be receiving it soon. This letter is regarding your child needing 
immunizations prior to the start of the Fall 2023 school year per the Wisconsin law. If you decline to immu-
nize, then a waiver will need to be completed and signed. Please watch for this letter. 

4K Students will need the following immunizations: 
•	 4 DTaP/DTP/DT
•	 3 Polio	
•	 3 Hepatitis B
•	 1 MMR
•	 1 Varicella 
	
Kindergarten Students will need the following immunizations: 
•	 4 DTaP/DTP/DT
•	 4 Polio
•	 3 Hepatitis B
•	 2 MMR
•	 2 Varicella 

7th Grade Students will need the following immunizations: 
(Please note, this is a new protocol; previously immunization was needed starting 6th grade.) 
•	 1 Tdap

Safety Tips for Hot Summer Days
With summer approaching, here are some tips to stay cool in the heat.

•	 Stay hydrated. Drink plenty of water on hot days. Don’t drink 
liquids that contain caffeine, alcohol, or large amounts of sugar—
these cause you to lose more body fluid. Avoid hot, heavy meals.

•	 Stay in air conditioning. When possible, stay in air conditioning 
on hot days. If you don’t have air conditioning, head to libraries, malls, and other public spaces to 
keep cool.

•	 Check on loved ones. Extreme heat can affect anyone of any age, including youth and adults. Be 
sure to check on older friends and neighbors who live alone and don’t have air conditioning.

•	 Avoid the hottest part of the day. If you must be outside, stick to the cooler morning and evening 
hours. Wear light, loose clothing and take frequent, air-conditioned breaks.

•	 Beware of hot cars. Never leave a person or a pet in a parked car, even for a short time. On an 
80-degree day, the temperature inside a car can reach 100 degrees in less than 10 minutes.

•	 Stay informed. Watch your local weather forecasts so you can plan outdoor activities safely. Pay 
attention to any extreme heat alerts.
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Messages from the Elementary Principal -- Rita Platt

Dear St. Croix Falls and Dresser Elementary School Families, 

The year has flown by so fast! Thank you to all for helping us make it go smoothly. 
I love each and every child we serve and am thankful that I’ll get to work with them 
again next year, except the fourth graders who will leave for the middle school, who 
I will miss seeing every day. My motto continues to be, “Start and end with love!” 
It is a mantra I repeat every day, and I hope you have found that I embody it. 

As we head to the home-stretch of the 2022/2023 school year, I’d like to share a 
few reminders.

•	 Organize your day so that children read for 20 minutes each day. This is 
a homework expectation for every Dresser and SCF ES student. If your little 
darling can’t read, please read to her/him. 

•	 Students should spend 5 minutes on math fact practice and/or spelling prac-
tice each day as needed. If you need support getting this going at your house, 
let me know, I truly love to help! 

•	 Limit electronics to an hour a day maximum and encourage as much out-
door and creative play as possible! Nature deficit is an increasing problem in 
the nation. Let’s keep our community connected to the great outdoors! 

•	 Communicate with us! We welcome you to call or email anytime. Do not hesi-
tate to share questions, concerns, or compliments. 

A BIG thank you to the families and friends who do so much to support our 
schools! We are all so grateful that we live in a community where being a “Saint 
who C.A.R.E.S.” (cooperation, assertion, responsibility, empathy, self-control) is 
not just a school thing. 

Best wishes to you and your families! 

			   Rita Platt 
			   Elementary Principal
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Summer School News! 
It’s time to start planning for summer school. We hope you’ll 
send your students in grades 4K-2nd to the elementary school 
for three weeks of summer fun from June 5th through June 23rd. 
We’ll have lots of fun special guests, take hikes on local trails, 
and laugh and learn together.  In the classroom, we’ll read, write, 
and do math around different animal themes. From “Fun on the 
Farm,” to “Junior Rangers,” to “Owl-icious” learning, your kids 
won’t want to miss out! 

Look at the ES webpage for registration! https://www.scf.k12.
wi.us/schools/scf/

*Please note that grades 3rd-8th will attend class in the middle 
school for their summer school program. 
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Family Night -- Submitted by Maria Gjovig
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Messages from the Elementary Librarian -- Amy Klein

IditaREAD Challenge Another Hit
Readers at SCF Elementary made winter slide along faster with IditaREAD 2023, a reading incentive mod-
eled after the Iditarod Sled Dog race. To kick things off, students were introduced to the challenge during our 
Winter Fun Day activities held on February 14. To coinside with the event, Mrs. Clemins had all students par-
ticipate in a schoolwide art project that day, where students colored an “Idita-dog” that became part of a giant 
quilt-like installation. The elementary Saints were eager to start the challenge after all the hype. Author Gary 
Paul wrote, “Read like a wolf eats,” and over 150 students grades 1-4 did just that. They gathered their own 
family member teams and read together—with perseverance—for 998 minutes in three weeks.  Finishers were 
rewarded with an IditREAD t-shirt complete with an “Aurora Borealis” tie-dye experience.
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Art News -- Submitted by Jennifer Clemins
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Schoolwide Math Incentive -- Submitted by Gina Ader

Elementary Students Zooming Along with Math Facts
The SCF elementary students recently finished up the “FAST FACTS RACE” in which each grade is respon-
sible for knowing math facts fluently. Each grade is responsible for knowing the following: 

•	 4K—Writing numbers 1through 10
•	 Kindergarten—addition facts
•	 1st grade—addition facts
•	 2nd grade—subtraction facts
•	 3rd grade—multiplication facts
•	 4th grade—division facts

Each day a new test was given and classes 
moved their race cars across the hallway 
race track as more and more math facts 
were learned. This fun, motivational and 
schoolwide activity came just in time for 
the state test this April, where knowing 
math facts fluently comes in very handy  
for the 3rd and 4th graders.

Kindergarten Spring 
Concert A Hit!
Kindergarteners had their spring concert on 
April 14 in the new Fine Arts Center’s audi-
torium space. They sang fun songs such as 
“Try Everything” from Disney’s Zootopia and 
the “Alpine Song” complete with yodeling. 
Students performed their last song with small 
percussion instruments.  
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4K News -- Submitted by Tammi Hasselquist
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From Sap to Syrup
Mr. Waltz, SCF high school agriculture teacher, 
came to the Dresser Elementary School to teach 
the kindergartners about how to tap maple trees 
and the process of making maple syrup. Sap will 
be collected and boiled down to syrup at Mr. 
Watlz’s house.  The kindergartners will be able to 
taste the syrup on Arbor Day at the end of April 
for their annual tree planting event. What a per-
fect way to celebrate trees!

4th Grade News -- Submitted by Rita Platt & Amy Klein

Battle of the Books State Champions
Yes, that is correct. Our very own 4th graders brought home 1st place honors in the state wide annual Battle 
of the Books competition!  The team was coached by SCF librarian Amy Klein. Students read 20 books and 
worked hard to understand them deeply enough to answer a wide assortment of trivia questions about them. 
The books were mostly novels, but there were several picture books, graphic novels (comic books), and 
nonfiction titles in the mix as well. Most 
of the books were challenging reads. There 
were 218 teams competing state-wide and 
our Saints were the only team to get 100% 
of  the questions correct. SCF Elementary 
has taken 5th place once and 3rd place twice 
in the past, but this is the first first place win 
for the school! 19 students worked on Battle 
of the Books and the final team was com-
prised of four battlers and one alternate. Pic-
tured here is the final team.  Congratulation 
to Coen Gilker, Emily Lechman, Cooper 
Hall, Aleister Riehle, and Lev Fortenberry.
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Little Saints Child Care News -- Submitted by Jessie Arneson

Little Saints Child Care



E
lementary E

xpress   E
lementary E

xpress

April 2023                                                                                                                                              Page 33

Little Saints Child Care News -- Continued

Learning Through Play
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Messages from the Middle School Principal -- Darrell Imhoff

Parents,

As we move toward summer, we wanted to share some strategies from the Chil-
dren’s Health-Children’s Hospital Association about coping with anxiety and de-
pression in children as children will have more time on their hands without attend-
ing school each day.

1. Create a routine.
One of the best ways to help children cope with change is to implement structure. 
“Routines help us anticipate what’s coming and make us feel safe and secure,” says 
Kumar.  It’s important to establish a new normal during the summer for your child.

Work with your child to create a new daily schedule. A healthy routine will encour-
age children to maintain a regular sleep schedule, healthy eating habits and daily 
physical activity.  Make a goal chart or to-do list and display the chart in an easy-
to-see place like the refrigerator. This will allow your child to track progress and be 
reminded of their hard work.

2. Check in frequently and listen.
Check in with your child frequently about how they’re feeling and listen without 
interrupting. Hearing your child’s concerns, validating their feelings and keeping 
communication open is an important way to support them.

You can help your child manage feelings of anxiety by sharing ways you cope when 
you feel anxious. Let them know it’s normal to feel upset or anxious and that you 
are there to help. Ask your child how you can best encourage them when they don’t 
feel good.

3. Catch the signs of anxiety early.
One of the most important tools in managing anxiety is to recognize and address 
early warning signs of anxiety. Kumar encourages families to think about anxiety 
on a scale from 1-10. Many times, anxiety will increase to a level 8 or 9 before we 
ever realize we were creeping up the scale.

Early signs of anxiety can look different for everybody. For some, it might be biting 
nails or being fidgety; for others, it can look like irritability. Become familiar with 
the warning signs your child displays, as well as signs that you yourself are feeling 
anxious. Typical symptoms of anxiety include excessive worry, restlessness, fa-
tigue, difficulty concentrating and trouble sleeping.

Anxiety can also present differently depending on a child’s age. Young children do 
not have the words or ability to express how they’re feeling, so anxiety can show 
up in physical ways such as tantrums, meltdowns or aggression. Older children, 
including teenagers, tend to be more irritable or prone to isolation when they feel 
anxious. Talk to your children about recognizing these warning signs and give them 
ways to respond when signs appear.
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A Message from the Middle School Principal -- Continued

4. Teach children coping skills for anxiety.
The more anxious a child is, the more difficult it can be to use rational thinking to calm down. During these 
times, it’s important to use physical coping skills to decrease levels of anxiety. 

Children can do things like taking deep breaths, counting backwards from 100 or going to a safe space in 
your home to relax. Work with your child to identify a place that makes them feel calm, like a bedroom or 
playroom. Set up the space so they have something tactile to touch or hold, such as a soft blanket, a favor-
ite stuffed animal or a stress ball. Include activities to do in the space, whether reading, drawing a picture or 
watching a video. These physical actions can help reduce feelings of anxiety and allow you to talk more with 
your child about how they’re feeling as their anxiety goes down the scale.

5. Focus on what you can control.
Instead of dwelling on issues that are out of our control, teach your child to focus on the things they can con-
trol. Focusing on controllable tasks can help children think more logically and rationally.

“A lot of anxiety is steeped in “what-if” thinking which focuses on the worst-case scenario. This way of think-
ing can lead to fear and negativity,” explains Kumar. “If you can stop what-if thinking in its early stages, and 
instead focus on the things you can control, like what you can accomplish today or how you can stay safe, that 
will help remove those anxious thoughts.”

6. Encourage positive thinking.
Reframing negative thoughts to be more positive is a common practice in cognitive behavioral therapy (CBT), 
one of the most evidence-based treatments for anxiety.

“You can’t tell a child to stop being anxious, but you can say, ‘Tell me what you’re thinking,’” says Kumar. 
“Then, you can help your child figure out if a thought is based in fact or based in what-if thinking. If it’s based 
in what-if thinking, work together to change it to reflect something positive.”

Take time to share what you are grateful for during this time or to share what you appreciate about your child. 
If you can focus on the positives and encourage positive conversation, moods will eventually change.

7. Seek professional help if needed.
If your child’s anxiety persists and starts to become debilitating, it may be helpful to consult
a mental health professional. Signs your child may benefit from professional help include
not being able to accomplish everyday tasks, not wanting to participate in activities they
used to enjoy or not sleeping well which can affect their energy and appetite.

Source: Children’s Health-Children’s Hospital Association

Mr. Darrell Imhoff				               Mrs. Marilyn Ward					   
Middle School Principal 			              Middle School Guidance Counselor 
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M S  M a r c h  M a d n e s s  W e e k
This spring the middle school students participated in themed dress-up days, friendly competition between 
WYN classes, and a school-wide talent show all organized by the student council. Dress-up days included 
twin day, PJ day, color day, and more! The competitions students took part in were a door decorating contest 
to recognize winter and spring sports, and the famous cardboard sled race. The talent show finished the week 
with many students showing off their talents such as karate, dancing, singing, and piano playing.

A Message from the Middle School Principal -- Continued

Middle School Student Council News -- Submitted by Leah Lyman

8th Grade Recognition8th Grade Recognition
Our 8th grade recognition ceremony will be held on May 24 at 2:00pm in the 
Fine Arts Center.  This event is to recognize the accomplishments of our stu-
dents over the past four years in St. Croix 
Falls Middle School.  An informal recep-
tion will follow the ceremony.  Parents and 
guardians are invited to attend to celebrate 
the Class of 2027. Please enter through the 
Fine Arts Center doors located near the high 
school entrance.  
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Sled Race Champs

Middle School Student Council News -- Continued
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Greetings Families,

As the end of the year approaches, activities, events and assessments bring the high 
school to a fever pitch in April and May. Here are some of the major events:

Prom will begin with a grand march in the Fine Arts Center at 5 p.m on April 29. 
Students will then board busses to attend the banquet and dance being held at Croix-
View Farm near Osceola. The dance ends at 11 p.m. Busses will begin transporting 
students back to the school at 9 p.m., and run again at 10 p.m. and 11 p.m. 

Advanced Placement testing will take place from May 1-12. Eighty-four stu-
dents will be taking a total of 96 exams during that time. 

Senior Awards Night will be held in the Fine Arts Center May 3. The ceremony 
begins at 7 p.m. Seniors should arrive by 6:30 p.m. Parents of seniors have received 
an email with more details. Seniors receiving awards will receive an invitation to 
the event.

Academic Awards Banquet will be held in the commons beginning at 6:30 
p.m. on May 10. Students who have earned an academic award will receive an invi-
tation to the program with information about meal costs and reservations. 

Senior Check-Out will be in the afternoon on Tuesday, May 23. Parents of 
seniors have received detailed information in an email. Senior final assessments will 
be given May 22-23.

The Senior Class Trip is at Valley Fair on May 24. Seniors must arrive before 
7:45 a.m. The bus leaves at 8 a.m. They must bring money for food and personal 
spending. Admission will be covered by the senior class activity fund. Seniors will 
return by 4:00 p.m.

The last day of school for grades 9-11 is May 25. A check-out schedule will be 
released as that date approaches. Final assessments will be held May 22-24. 

Commencement Rehearsal will be from 10 - 12 p.m. on Friday, May 26. Se-
niors are required to attned in order to participate in the commencement ceremony. 

Commencement will be held on Friday, May 26 at 7:00 p.m. at the SCF High 
School Gymnasium. More than 1000 people attend this annual event, so it must be 
held in the gym. Seniors must arrive at school before 6:00 p.m. (meet in the band 
and choir rooms).

The student council state conference will kick off on Sunday, April 23 in 
Green Bay. This year, St. Croix Falls will be hosting this huge event. 
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Messages from the High School Principal -- Continued

WSMA State Solo and Ensemble will be held Saturday, May 6 at UW-Eau Claire. Students involved 
in that event will receive more information from their music instructors. 

Along with that, softball, track, baseball and boys’ golf are all off to a quick start after an unseasonably warm 
week of weather melted the snow and dried off fields. Please check athletic schedules by clicking on “Heart 
‘O North Conference” under “Athletics” on the school district website.

Brady Belisle and Brianna McCurdy were selected as Heart of the North Scholar Athletes and were honored 
at a banquet on April 16. Brady Belisle, Brianna McCurdy and Camryn Hanson were selected as Heart of 
the North Academic All-Conference recipients, an award based on GPA, ACT 
scores and involvement in school activities. 

Finally, fifteen students recently competed at the state level of the Visual Arts 
Classic competition in Madison. Congratulations to the following students 
on the artistic efforts:  Ariel Nash, Evelyn Gutierrez, Madison Brian, Azarea 
Kwock, Abby Wynne, Iabelle Van Gundy, John Bateman, Hailey Pomeroy, Yezi 
Stepp, Miles Aaron, Sam Hinckley, Mickayla Fitzgerald, Luis Palicio, Oliver 
Krzystofiak and Tanner Olson.

							              Peggy Ryan
					                                    High School Principal

Brianna McCurdy
Heart of the North
Scholar Athlete & 
Academic Award

Brady Belisle
Heart of North

Scholar Athlete & 
Academic Award

Camryn Hanson
Heart of the North

All-Conference 
Academic Award
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Shawn Gudmunsen, 7-12 vocal music instruc-
tor, was selected to present “Mental Health Us-
ing Music as a Guide” at the NAfME Eastern 
Division Conference in New York City. His 
session highlighted the focus on student men-
tal health and how educators at SCFHS are 
addressing these needs.

Brianna McCurdy was awarded the Kohl Excel-
lence Scholarship by the Kohl Education Foun-
dation. This $10,000 scholarship is awarded 
to outstanding seniors who have demonstrated 
leadership both in school and in the community.	
      				           

Sophomore Ali Lehman has been selected 
to sing with the WSMA State Honors Treble 
Choir. Students from across the state audition 
for this prestigious choir and few are chosen.

Sophomore Charles Hilario has been selected 
to sing with the WSMA State Honors Project 
Mixed Choir. He is one of hundreds of stu-
dents from across the state to audition for this 
prestigious choir.
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Recent Rotary Students

Miles Wilson

Kaden Clark

Camryn Hanson

February

March

April 

Noteworthy Seniors -- Photos submitted

Co-Valedictorians

Brianna McCurdy

Salutatorian -Camryn Hanson

Brady Belisle
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State VAC Highlights
The SCFHS Visual Arts Classic team traveled to the 
State Visual Arts Classic competition in Madison on 
April 13-14. This year we had 11 out of 12 students 
competing at the state level with 4 of them competing 
in both the long-term project and on-site challenge. The 
team came away with seven 1st places, five 2nd places, 
two 3rd places and two honorable mentions!

HS Art News -- Submitted by Suzanne Imhoff
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HS Art News -- Continued

Artist in Residence Experience Comes to SCF
Thanks to a STAR Foundation grant to the 7-12 art department, Sarah Kalin was brought in as an Artist in 
Residence. Sarah is an artist out of Siren who works in leather, watercolor typography, photography, and 
ceramics. She spent two days working with art students in grades 7-12 teaching them all about leatherwork.  
Together, students created 4 leather collages, they stamped leather bracelets, key chains, and coasters. The 
work created by students as well as some of Sarah’s original artworks is currently on display in the SCF Fine 
Arts Center.
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FACE News -- Submitted by Mindy Zdroik

MRE Chopped Challenge
Back in February, Mrs. Zdroik's Indus-
try Cooking class had the opportunity 
to work with the local National Guard 
to compete in a MRE Chopped Chal-
lenge. Students first learned about the 
history of Meals Ready-To-Eat.  Then, 
they were challenged to create an ap-
petizer, main dish, dessert, and drink 
from various MRE packages that were 
provided to them. Each group was 
then judged on appearance, taste and 
creativity of the newly created meal. 
Students enjoyed working on the fly to 
create an elevated meal for our hon-
ored guests from the variety of MREs 
provided. 
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HS History News -- Submitted by Marley Hoefs

AP Psych Goes to Stout
In the beginning of March, the AP Psychology 
class visited UW-Stout. They were able to visit the 
cadaver lab, hold human brains,  and see the entire 
digestive, muscle and nervous systems. They then 
went to the Psychology Department to do an exper-
iment about reactions to pictures of loved ones. It 
was a great educational experience.
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Special Education News -- Submitted by Tia Svardahl

Special Education Services
No matter where your student is at, we are here to support their learning needs through their IEP services and 
accommodations.  

Parenting a student with learning, behavioral, or other challenges can be overwhelming. Thousands of ques-
tions run through your head. What type of accommodations and support should my child be getting at school? 
What type of support should I be giving my child at home? What’s an IEP? Is there support after high school? 
This letter should serve as a guide to answering some of those questions.  
 
We have included some links to some helpful information on the Wisconsin Department of Public Instruc-
tion’s website.  

Many special education questions can be answered here: 

Special Education Home Page
•	 https://dpi.wi.gov/sped

Special Education Parent Home Page
•	 https://dpi.wi.gov/sped/families/rights 

Intro To Special Education Booklet
•	  https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/families-students/intro-se.pdf 

SCF School District Special Education Information
•	 https://sites.google.com/scfschools.com/studentservices/special-education?authuser=0

If you have more questions or need more information and would like to talk with a special education teacher, 
please feel free to contact us. 

Thank you!

High School Special Education Teachers: 

Chris Schmidt    
Email: schmich@scfschools.com    
Phone: 715-483-2507 ex 1308 

Cory Schmidt    
Email: schmico@scfschools.com    
Phone: 715-483-2507 ex 1309 

Tia Svardahl    
Email: svardti@scfschools.com    
Phone: 715-483-2507 ex 1337
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Math Tutoring -- Submitted by Mark Sirinek

	
  

WHO:  Algebra 1, Beginning Algebra, Intermediate Algebra, Algebra 2, 
Common Core Algebra 2, Geometry, Common Core Geometry, Stats, 

Pre-Calculus, Calculus, and Tech Math Students 

WHEN:  Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday  --  7:00 - 7:55am; Friday  --  7:00 - 7:25am

WHERE:  Mr. Sirinek’s Room (Room #139)

WHY:  To improve math skills and study habits.

WHAT TO BRING:  A POSITIVE attitude & questions you would like help answering!
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Messages from our Athletic/Activities Director -- Tara Rose

Bring on Spring--and the Sun
With the slow start to spring we are having this year, our spring sports’ schedules 
are ever-changing. For the most up-to-date schedules, always check St. Croix Falls 
page on the Heart O’North website at https://heartonorth.org/public/genie/142/
school/674/

Sports Officials 
If you or anyone you know is interested in becoming an official for any sport, please 
reach out to me, Tara Rose, for more information. We will happily train you, help 
you get started, and make sure you have games to officiate. This is a great way to 
earn money, serve your community, and give back to athletics. 

Summer Physical Date
The annual summer physical event will be held on July 18 from 4:00-8:00 at St. 
Croix Falls High School. The cost will be $40, and registration will be through 
Osceola Medical Center (OMC).

Fall Sports Start Dates
Looking ahead to our high school fall sports, here are the official start dates:
•	 Football- August 1, 2023
•	 Girls Golf- August 7, 2023
•	 Cross Country, Soccer & Volleyball- August 14, 2023

*Please note that all middle school sports (Cross Country, Football, & Volleyball) 
will start on Monday, August 21, 2023.

One last note to our parents/guardians, please  
make sure your student athlete has a current physi-
cal or alternate year card turned in. This must be in 
before the athlete can practice. Also, make sure to 
register and pay the activity fee for your athlete on 
the RevTrak Link: https://scfschools.revtrak.net/
athletic-fees/#/f/athletics-fees

           	                  Thank you, 
	                   Tara Rose
		         roset@scfschools.com
		         Work: 715-483-2507 ext. 1305
		         Cell: 715-417-2280

Sports Have So many Positive Benefits For Our Students! 

Encourage your student(s) to get involved!
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Summer Weight Room Info



Spring Sports Highlights
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We do it for the We do it for the FleurFleur!!
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Spring Sports Highlights

Good luck to our spring Good luck to our spring 
sports athletes!sports athletes!



  St. Croix Falls School District
    c/o District Office
    740 Maple Drive
    St. Croix Falls, WI  54024

Reminder:  This entire District Newsletter can be viewed on our 
school’s website at www.scfschools.com.Volume 25 Issue 4

A Message from our District Newsletter Creator -- Jennifer Clemins

Remember, our newsletter is available in full color on our school’s webpage (see “District Newsletter” on the 
left sidebar, then choose the newsletter you would like to view) in PDF format. However, if you would like to 
have a newsletter mailed to you (or perhaps have something you’d like printed in the next edition), please call 
Jennifer Clemins at 715-483-9826 x1170 or email her at clemije@scfschools.com and leave your name and ad-
dress. Thank you!


